	MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 14th DECEMBER 2018 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL


Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D. May, Cllr. D. Smith and Cllr. J. Coussins
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. L Chilton
Public Participation
           None     
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/12/18
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. P. Smith and Cllr. M. Stanton
2/12/18
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/12/18
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/12/18          Planning applications and decision

Primavera, Trent Lane.  -  Tree work – decision pending

22 Main Street – Re-siting of vehicular access -decision pending


Heathers, Repton Road – variation of plans – decision pending


John Higgott Almshouses – new front and rear doors – decision pending
5/12/18
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 9th Nov. 2018
Confirmation proposed by Cllr. F. Hill and seconded by Cllr. D. May – unanimous confirmation.
6/12/18     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded


No change deemed necessary
7/12/18      Outstanding Matters

None

8/12/18      To receive the Clerks report
The Clerk reported that the green bin that had been requested by a parishioner at the last meeting had been delivered to the village hall.    The closure

of the road to Burton, closed for four weeks, was due to re-open today
9/12/18       To receive the Chairmans Report
Cllr. F. Hill announced that he had received a communication from a parishioner regarding vehicular traffic/parking adjacent to the pumping station opposite Newton Park Hotel.     Having walked the area there was nothing to cause concern at this time..   
Information had been received regarding the children’s  Summer Playscheme requesting that it be booked early.  It was proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. D. May that the same order as last year should be forwarded.   The Clerk confirmed that he would advise Cllr. K. Haines.
Cllr. F. Hill confirmed that he had represented the Parish Council at the Remembrance Service and laid a wreath on behalf of the Parish and the District Council.
A letter to the residents of the Paddocks Estate had been prepared to welcome them to the village and advise them they could consider becoming a Parish Councillor.   Only approximately ten of the houses are occupied and it is anticipated further deliveries will be made in the new year.

A “shoot” will be held at the village on Monday 17th December.

Cllr. F. Hill is to walk all the parish footpaths over the next few weeks and report on their condition.    
Cllr. F. Hill confirmed that during the recent road blockage a great deal of extra traffic had been forced to use Bretby Lane/Newton Lane causing the road edges to collapse and grass verges  become severely damaged – Cllr. L. Chilton offered to refer the problem to Derbys. CC.   She also mentioned that any problems with footpaths should be passed to her and she will refer them to the footpaths department at Derbys. CC.
10/12/18
Reports by Parish Councillors

Cllr. J. Coussins advised that he had heard that a village football match was being organised for Boxing Day.   He was asked to contact the organisers asking them to contact the Parish Council for permission which would no doubt be granted.    It was important that insurance be arranged and suitable car parking should be organised.
Cllr. D. May had checked the site of the road works/closure and was pleased that the pavement in that area had been improved.. In his opinion the road drains around the area appear to have been blocked but may have been cleared by the contractors.   Cllr. D. May also commented that the pavement on the footpath to the Repton boundary was still in poor condition despite being previously reported.   The Clerk to write to the Highways Hub describing the problem and forwarding a copy to Cllr.L. Chilton.  

11/12/18  
Tree Works, Blacksmiths Lane.

Following a request from parishioners to give attention to three trees on Blacksmiths Lane Cllr. F. Hill and the Clerk had eventually managed to contact Martin Buckley the tree specialist of SDDC.   He advised that the trees were in land covered by Derbyshire County Council and the person to contact is Paul Adamson, a tree specialist from Derbys. CC.   He is to be contacted asking him for advice.
12/12/18
Common Land Security

Cllr. D. May announced he was expecting three quotations which should be available at our next meeting.   The Clerk had made enquiries with both SDDC and Derbys CC asking who might require planning permission.   A reply from Derbys CC confirmed they were not interested and SDDC are considering the matter.   Cllr. D. May will compose a letter to the local farmer asking him to confirm in writing that he has no objection.   All other bodies who are involved have already given their written approval.

13/12/18
Trim Trail

Cllr. D. May promised he would forward the quotation submitted by streetscape to allow the Clerk to apply for a grant.   It is important that Mr. Ian Hey of SDDC be contacted for his help.
14/12/18
Prospective New Councillor 

A replacement councillor has not yet come forward although there is no urgency until April next year.  Cllr. D. Smith proposed and Cllr. D May seconded that a circular be composed detailing the importance of parishioners having a voice in the community.   Anyone interested should contact the Clerk or a councillor to gain more information as to what is entailed.     Information will also be placed in the Newsletter
15/12/18      Risk Assessment

The Clerk announced that the auditors required that Councillors consult a risk assessment detailing warning signs for consideration to protect against future losses.
The Clerk had produced a document which will be discussed at our next meeting

16/12/18      Poppies


The poppy display appears to have been a great success.    All have now been taken down
17/12/18
Bonfire Night


There had once again been a very successful bonfire night when a profit was made of £1198.19.  The area to be viewed as soon as possible to determine what rubbish needs to be removed.
18/12/18
Budget

Cllr. F. Hill reminded the council that a decision regarding the precept should be made at our next meeting and he asked the councillors to consider the income/expenditure required in the next financial year.   He pointed out that the number of houses/residents would shorty be vastly increased when The Paddocks estate was completed.   He and the Clerk will be considering some basic figures prior to our next Parish Council meeting.

19/12/18
Finance

Cheques requiring approval and signature.

R. Parker

      -     Allowable expenses

£19.50


Matt Mansfield  
      -     Website



£25


Newton Solney Pre School  - 
Donation


£600

Payments approved – Proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr D. Smith

To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none received











PART  2 – EXEMPT ITEMS 

None
The meeting closed at 9.15pm

20/12/18
Date and time of next meeting – 11th January 2019 at 7.45pm   Details of any applications for planning consent will be available for viewing at 7.30pm 

